
 

Our vision: 
 

At University Park 
PS, we work                
collaboratively to 
ensure every        
individual learns 
to their full poten-
tial and is a re-
spectful and re-
sponsible member 
of  the   
community.  
 
 
Our Values: 
 
Respect 
 
Responsibility 
 
Learning 
 
Honesty 
 
Collaboration 
 
 

Our School  
Improvement  

Goals: 

 

Student           

Achievement: 

 

To ensure that the 

annual learning 

growth for every 

student in literacy 

and numeracy is 

greater then one 

year. 

 

Student                 

Engagement: 

 

To improve           

engagement by 

building student 

voice in their       

learning. 

 

Student   

Well-being: 

 

To enhance          

support for every 

student to thrive 

in a safe and   

stimulating    

learning                

environment.  
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Regards, 

 

Andrea Federico 

Principal 

Dear Parents, 

I begin this Newsletter with good news in regards to the 2017 -2018 State Budget released 

last week and the benefits for UPPS. The 2017-18 State Budget will provide $685 million to 

build new schools, upgrade existing schools, and buy land to ensure future educational 

demand can be met. This includes an additional $5.8 million for the School Pride and 

Sports Fund, which is intended to strengthen community pride in schools.  

As part of that fund, I am delighted to confirm that $100,000 has been allocated to  
University Park Primary School. I am currently collaborating with staff, students and School  
Council to identify the most effective use of this money.  
 
Why does my school App look like a bumble bee?  
Tiqbiz is now Flexi buzz: same features, new name and 
new team. When you upgrade your App, the icon will 
change. Please see Kathy in the office if you need  
another copy of the 2017 passwords.  
 
What is a School Review and how might l give input? 
School Peer and Priority Reviews provide an independent analysis of a school's  
performance against the goals and targets in their strategic plan. The formal review also  
evaluates the school's strengths and the impact of its improvement efforts. Last week,  
letters went home to a random sample of parents to ask for your feedback on what we do 
well at UPPS and what we could improve on. As well as examining our school data sets, it is  
imperative that parents, students and staff have input to our future planning. If you did not 
receive a feedback form but would still like to contribute to the process, please collect one 
from Kathy in the Office.  
I look forward to sharing our progress over the next two terms, as we develop the new  
Strategic Plan for 2018-2022.  
 
Why is UPPS focusing on attendance? 
As part of our School Strategic Plan, attendance remains a priority for improvement. As part 
of our strategy to have all students attend school every day, if your child is absent, on any 
day, you will receive an SMS requesting a phone call to the office to explain the absence. 
Improved attendance is a DET priority, as well, hence the DET generated SMS. Thank you 
for your support in assisting us to maintain accurate attendance records. 
 
Quote of the week:  
Trust is the highest form of human motivation. It brings out the very best in people. S Covey 
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Dear Families, 

After an amazing start to 2017 in the Stephanie Alexander Kitchen the children of UPPS have 

been cooking up a storm, having fun and making many delicious things. The SAKGP is a fantas-

tic opportunity for your child to learn about kitchen and garden operations in a friendly and fun  

environment. This program wouldnõt be a success if it werenõt for the generosity of our wonderful school 

community.  We are once again relying on your generosity in the form of food donations. Items such as 

flour (all types), sugar (all types), salt, frozen pastry sheets, dry spices (no chilli please), cooking oil (olive, 

canola), dry yeast. Thank you for your assistance and if you have any queries regarding food donations 

please come and see me.  

Thank you to the families who have already donated food , much appreciated!  

Regards,   

Carlos 


